September 26, 2024

The Town Board of the Town of Warwick held a Public Hearing on a Proposed Local Law No. 7
entitled “A Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law
Section 3-C.” Said public hearing was held on Thursday, September 26, 2024 at the Town Hall,
132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor opened the public hearing at 7:30 p.m.

ATTENDANCE:  Supervisor Jesse Dwyer
' Councilman Floyd DeAngelo
Councilman Russell Kowal
Councilman Kevin Shuback
Councilman Tom Mattingly

Attorney for the Town, John Buckheit

LEGAL NOTICE: The Deputy Clerk read the legal notice, which was duly published in the
Warwick Valley Dispatch on September 18, 2024.
(Copy of this legal notice is printed at the end of these minutes.)

Supervisor Dwyer — This time we are not going to open up the general meeting. We are
going to open up a public hearing on Introductory Local Law #7 of 2024 to exceed the 2%
tax cap. This is a typical procedure that is done every year since the introduction of the tax
cap. As we are in the process of developing our budget certain emergencies could come up
that come near the deadline to submit your final budget and if you do not introduce this
local law then you will be subject to penalties if you happen to override the tax cap, which
is 2% this year. We are early in the budget process. This does not necessarily mean that
the Town Board intends to exceed the 2% tax cap. It will just give us the statutory ability to
do that if needed. Any comments from the board before we go to the public? Any comments
or questions from the public on this local law? Any comments from the staff of the Town of
Warwick on this local law? ~

There were no public comments for or against this public hearing from the public or Town Board.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING: Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly that

the public hearing be closed. Motion Carried (5 ayes, 0 nays) 7 :3
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Carolyn Purta, Deputy Town Clerk .




NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Warwick will hold a public
hearing to consider Introductory Local Law No. 7 of 2024 entitled “Exceed the two percent (2%)
property tax cap”. Said Public Hearing to be held on Thursday, September 26, 2024, at 7:30 pm
or soon thereafter as the matter be heard at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick, NY

A complete copy of the Introductory Local Law is available for inspection in the Clerk’s Office
and/or the Town of Warwick website, townofwarwick.org.

All interested persons will be given the opportunity to be heard.

DATED: September 18, 2024 BY ORDER OF THE TOWN
BOARD OF THE TOWN OF WARWICK
Eileen M. Astorino
Town Clerk




